 

WOMEN’S CAROLINAS GOLF ASSOCIATION
BOARD MEETING 
APRIL 30, 2003
THE PENINSULA CLUB, CORNELIUS, NC
 
IN ATTENDANCE:  Barbara Kuhn, Mary Wannamaker, Karen Ferree, Tiffany Dell, Carrel Westlake, Debbie Shetterly, Marijane Boyle, Nancy Mayer, Vicki DiSantis, Frankie Garber, Lynlee Long, Genon Krivohlavek, Anne Kirlis, Diana Saine
 
The meeting was called to order at 3:10pm by President, Barbara Kuhn.  Tiffany spent some time explaining marking of the course.  We will ignore all old circles for GUR for the newly sodded areas.
There will be a shotgun start on Friday.
Ball drops will be on #13 and #9.
Tiffany will speak tomorrow at the banquet about her duties as Women’s Director for the CGA.
 
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Treasurer, Diana Saine, reported that we have $3,545.39 in the WCGA Savings and $1083.62 in the Carolina Jr. Girls’ Savings accounts.  The total on hand as of April 29 is $8,733.43.
We have 72 North Carolina and 46 South Carolina members.
Diana has put all the IRS and NC & SC tax information in one notebook.
She moved that we change the By-Laws so that the fiscal year ends May 31, seconded by Mary Wannamaker.  Motion Passed.
 
VICE PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  Genon has sent a letter to Pebble Creek, confirming that we are holding the Championship there in 2004. Linda Miller and Chris Shadoan will be co-chairing the tournament.
 
TEAM CAPTAIN’S REPORT:  Karen announced that the matches will be held at Berkley Hall in 2004, with the dates to be announced.  
 
JUNIOR GIRLS REPORT:  Vicki announced that the WSCGA donated $300 to the program.  The CGA is starting junior players of the year and a team from the Carolinas.
Since Lynlee is moving and no one is available from South Carolina, Nancy Mayer will be Junior Girls Co-Captain.
 
OLD BUSINESS:  Debbie Shetterly gave an extensive report (see report).  She said we will be able to regenerate forms, etc. for use by members (e.g. dues notices), and can sort by age and other criteria.  It was suggested that we delegate a Member-at-Large as website administrator.  This will make us more efficient and will publicize our organization.  It can also be linked to the CGA and WSCGA.
The general consensus was that our website should be done internally, by a Board member.  Passwords would be assigned by Board position.  
Lynlee moved that we accept the proposal to do our website internally, seconded by Mary Wannamaker.  Cost and time will be most in the first year, and the CGA could possibly take in later, or someone else.
Motion passed.
 
Mary Wannamaker moved that we add a permanent Tournament Administrator, (job description to be determined), as an appointed position.  This was seconded by Kathy Binkley.  Motion passed.
Marijane and Mary will create the job description, and Marijane will take the position. 
 
NEW BUSINESS:  Karen Ferree asked for $1000 for the team matches.  Anne Kirlis moved to do so, and Nancy Mayer seconded.  Motion passed.
 
Vicki requested $500 for the two Junior Girls’ tournaments.  This was seconded by Mary Wannamaker.  Motion passed.
 
Karen moved that we check into a 501C3 status with IRS.  This designation would be so that we can accept donations for the Junior Girls’ and Team matches.  Motion seconded by Carrel Westlake.  Motion carried.  Frankie will check into this.
 
The meeting was adjourned at 4:10pm.
 
 
Respectfully submitted,
 
 
 
 
Carrel Westlake, Secretary
